
1240/5(1803)
 

QUESTION TO BE ASKED OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE EDUCATION, SPORT AND CULTURE
COMMITTEE ON TUESDAY 4th MARCH 2003,

BY DEPUTY G.C.L. BAUDAINS OF ST. CLEMENT
 
Question
 
Will the President advise members of any current plans the Committee might have with regard to transferring
certain facilities from Fort Regent to Le Rocquier School site, and, should this be the case, would he provide
details of consultation with residents, Parish Authorities, and other bodies to date?
 
Answer
 
The Education, Sport and Culture Committee is undertaking a Feasibility Study for the potential of Fort Regent
Sport and Entertainment Centre to be transformed into a mixed-use development. The study will examine the
market potential for a variety of uses. It will also undertake research on the likely displacement of existing Fort
Regent User groups and detail the extent of this displacement and the potential options for relocation.
 
The second stage of the study will be to prepare an assessment of the re-provision of sports facilities to the Le
Rocquier site. There will be consultation with all interested parties during this phase of the study. It is expected
the study will commence in June 2003, and take 16 weeks to complete.
 


